
Dear Legislators, 
 
As Director of Harney County Health Department I am writing in support of HB 3063 to eliminate the 
non-medical vaccine exemption for children. This will help improve Oregon’s vaccination rates and help 
prevent public health emergencies such as the recent outbreak of measles that Oregon and Washington 
recently experienced. I have been a registered nurse for 38 years and a nurse practitioner for 21 years 
and have seen many avoidable heartbreaking instances where vaccination could have prevented a 
person’s suffering and disability. Please vote in favor of this house bill. 
 
Jolene Cawlfield, FNP, Director 
Harney County Health Department 
420 No. Fairview 
Burns, OR 97720 
541-573-2271 ext 180 
 
Email Confidentiality Notice:  The information contained in this transmission is privileged and confidential and/or protected health information 
(PHI) and may be subject to protection under the law, including the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996, as amended 
(HIPAA).  This transmission is intended for the sole use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed.  If you are not the intended recipient, 
you are notified that any use, dissemination, distribution, printing  or copying of this transmission is strictly prohibited and may subject you to 
criminal or civil penalties.  If you have received this transmission in error, please contact the sender immediately by replying to this email and 
deleting this email and any attachments from any computer. 

 
 


